FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting Minutes

March 26, 2013
By: John K. Copeland, Secretary

Call to Order:


The regular Board of Directors meeting was held on the Copeland porch at 1440 S.W. 25th Lane.  The meeting was called to order by Rhett Keene at 7:25 p.m.
Attendees (Board Members present):

Rhett Keene

Mike Nielsen

Scott Marcum

John Copeland

Danielle Copeland

(Members at Large present)

Diane Marcum

Candy Keene

John Adams

Rhett Keene made a motion to approve the Minutes from the February 26, 2013 meeting.  The motion was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Scott Marcum reported that the checking account has a present balance of $20,498.58.  The (former) savings account, or other account, had a balance of $21,508.01.

New mail was received which included the FP&L bill, a bill from Shoreline Landscape, and two Bank Statements.  The Shoreline Landscape bill was for $725.00, but did not reflect the $425.00 payment made after the last meeting.  Therefore, only $300.00 is owed to Shoreline.


Scott Marcum stated that he had received three checks from Marcinkus which paid the Special Assessment in full.  John Copeland made a motion to accept the checks and said motion was seconded by Rhett Keene and passed unanimously.


Scott Marcum stated that the following residents had not paid their dues:  C. Baker, Convertini, M. Hall, K. Donohue, M. Renfro, B. Ridgely, and E. Wilson.  Scott Marcum made a motion that the Secretary send a letter that the dues are 5 months past due which gives them 15 days to pay the dues, otherwise, it will be turned over to The Association’s attorney.  Said motion was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.

Scott Marcum also stated that we received a bill for $2,053.80 to renew the insurance.  John Copeland made a motion to pay the insurance, which was seconded by Rhett Keene and passed unanimously.
President’s Report:


Rhett Keene stated that we received several letters from The Association’s attorneys.  One was a copy of the letter sent to Hall showing a balance due of $1,626.24.  Another letter was a copy of the letter sent on the McLaughlin matter.  A third letter was a bill showing a zero balance  The fourth letter was a memo from The Association’s attorneys with regard to McLaughlin and contained a copy of Sheila McLaughlin’s letter to the attorneys along with two checks, one in the amount of $260.00 and the other in the amount of $240.00.  Sheila McLaughlin’s letter stated that she still owed approximately $500.00 and would pay when she could.  Rhett Keene made a motion to accept those checks, which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.

Secretary’s Report:


Pursuant to a homeowners complaint, John Copeland stated that a letter dated February 28, 2013 was sent to the Tenant and Owner at Lot 11 giving them 45 days to correct improper parking.  Several Board Members stated that it appears the unauthorized parking is no longer taking place.  John Copeland also stated that he responded to Laura Passanesi (MCSO) regarding contact information for The Association.

Landscape Committee:


Danielle Copeland received four bids for landscaping.  Danielle Copeland gave a report as to the bids.  Based upon her report, she recommended that we use Albert Johnson and terminate Shoreline Landscape.  Rhett Keene made a motion to terminate Shoreline Landscape and execute a contract with Albert Johnson, which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.  It was determined that the Albert Johnson contract would start on May 1, 2013. 
New Business:  


Scott Marcum stated that he would like Mike Nielsen to be in charge of the ramp and lockup area.  Scott Marcum made a motion that Mike Nielsen be in charge of the ramp and lockup area, which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
Drainage Report:

Rhett Keene stated that he executed the Contract with Sunshine Land Design based upon the previous authorization.  The total amount of the Contract was $19,441.60.  Drainage item numbers 4, 5, and 7 will be completed under this Contract and notice was sent to the Homeowners.


The Board urges anyone who is available during the day to inspect and oversee the completion of this work to contact the Board immediately with their availability.
Open Discussion:


Candy Keene stated that there was an issue with a tree in Lot 35, stating that it needed to be trimmed because it impairs visibility.  John Copeland made a motion to table this issue, which was seconded by Rhett Keene and passed unanimously.
Next Meeting:


It was determined that the next meeting would be held on April 23, 2013 on the Copeland porch at 7:00 p.m.  

Adjournment:


At 9:21 p.m., Rhett Keene made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
